



TERRY E. BRANSTAD

OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

STATE CAPITOL

DES MOINES. IOWA 50319

515 281-5211

April 11, 1988

Lando W. Zech, Jr., Chairman U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission Washington, D.C. 20555

Dear Chairman Zech:

Thank you your letter regarding the appointment of an Iowa Liaison Officer to the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC), to replace Andrew Varley who has left state government. I would like to take this opportunity to appoint the following individual to replace Mr. Varley:

John A. Eure
Assistant to the Division Director
for Environmental Health
Iowa Department of Public Health
Lucas State Office Building
Des Moines, Iowa 50319-0075
Telephone: (515)281-4928

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please feel free to contact Mr. Eure directly.

Sincerely,

Terry E. Branstad

Governor